JINDABYNE CENTRAL SCHOOL

8 Park Rd Jindabyne 2627 PO Box 40 Jindabyne 2627 Ph 02 6456 2346 Fax 02 6456 1082

Email jindabyne-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au Web www.jindabyne-c.schools.nsw.edu.au



Subject Selection Year 9 2020

Dear parents and caregivers,

Subject Selection evening for Year 8 into Year 9 will be on **Wednesday 14 August at 5:30pm** in the school library. This evening will offer both parents and students an overview of subjects available at Jindabyne Central School, as well as the opportunity to discuss specific details about subjects with teachers and Head Teachers. This will include detailed information relating to the Record of School Achievement and the New South Wales Education Standards Authority.

After the Subject Selection evening, students will need to make their elective selections online via Edval, carefully adhering to the requirements below:

- Selections cannot be made before Wednesday 14 August 2019 and are due Monday 19 August 2019.
- Students will be emailed their unique web-code to their DEC email address.
- To make selections, log onto the following URL: https://spring.edval.education/login.
- There will be two electives to select one for the **X line** and one for the **Y line**. Students must select a preference for each elective line AND a reserve for each (in case the elective is full).
- Once Submit is accepted you will be prompted to print a copy. This copy must be signed by a
 parent/guardian and returned to the <u>Subject Selection</u> box (outside the HT Admin office in H block).
 Selections cannot be processed without a parent's signed consent on this form.
- You may change your selections at any time up until the closing date by logging in, selecting new preferences and clicking Submit.
- The elective lines are predetermined as they are combined with Year 10. All class sizes are limited but special limits apply in some areas for health and safety reasons. For example: Food Technology and Visual Arts must be capped at 24 students.
- Please note that a selection does not guarantee a placement in the subject. If an elective reaches
 maximum capacity, those students concerned will be offered one of their second preferences.
 Therefore, it is important that students choose their electives and reserve preferences carefully.
- If you experience any difficulty in making your online selections, please see Mrs Wallis.

Students have been emailed the **Stage 5 Curriculum Guide** booklet. Additionally, this booklet is available for viewing on the school website (http://www.jindabyne-c.schools.nsw.edu.au) and the Parent Portal in Sentral. These booklets will provide further information and details regarding subjects. Please contact the school office if you require a hard copy of the booklet.

It is important that you talk to your teachers, Head Teachers, Year Advisers, and Deputy Principal if you are unsure about selections and would like further advice.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs Nikki Wallis

Head Teacher Administration

